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‘Orion never died!” 

That filthy betrayer has been living among us by changing his appearance! 

“It does not make any sense!” The youngLuna sat at the bar side, stunned. If she hadn’t 
heard Petra say what she had in the restroom, she would have called her mate insane 
for suspecting his previously dead Beta of being the spy. But she also felt dumb right 
now. 

‘How is this possible? She murmured through mind-link. 

Yes, it sounds like bullsh!t, but it is true because now all the dots are starting to connect 
and make sense,’ the older Alpha began to say. 

‘Orion has known Zander and I since we were children. He is well aware of our 
strengths and weaknesses as a former close friend and Beta. He knows all of the pack’s 
secrets, including the location of that sealed prison door. Seeing as Orion had been fully 
aware of how much they enraged us in the past, he may have simply agitated the Head 
Warrior and his brother into working with him. 

Also, he is well aware of our territory’s terrain, so he could simply slaughter our people 
in the woods then mix in with our pack members as if nothing had happened. 

The most important fact is that Orion was a hybrid! He was the only first and last hybrid 
in our pack that we allowed membership. Now l realize how foolish we’ve been! That 
filthy mutt is taking his vengeance on us!” 

‘But did you not say that he was beheaded?’ Adira questioned. 

We had ordered a group of warriors to behead him. I had immediately abandoned the 
pack and went for a run through the woods to appease my wolf. I had just completed a 
rejection, I went insane. I could have killed anyone, so l opted to escape. 

While I was away, Zander was dealing with the situation and everyone else was 
assisting him, so none of us went to witness the traitor’s beheading,’ Xavier explained. 

So that means that he was never beheaded! He was alive!” Kiara finally realized. 

Her gaze remained fixed on the pack members who had been dancing, and surprisingly, 
all the missing pack members had returned! 

“Yes,’ Zander started to speak. 



Now I realize that among the poisoned pack members was the one that was supposed 
to behead Orion. If I’m not mistaken, Petra had a few loyal followers. 

Despite being rejected and tossed in the dungeon, they still kssed her ass. According to 
what l can imagine was Petra’s plan, they bribed those pack members who was going to 
behead him and stole Orion’s body. 

They cleverly created an empty grave by pouring just soil into it then sent word to us 
that the order had been executed. But in reality, our Beta had Been sáfely removed 
from the pack. 

When he disguised himself again to join our pack he sought the assistance of the same 
people, who had no idea they were feeding a snake. 

Orion killed them in the end since their existence posed a threat to him as they could 
easily reveal his ident!ty,’ the younger Alpha explained, feeling a sense of rage rising in 
his blood. 

That fvcking*g bastard has been living among us and l am sure he has been laughing at 
us because we cannot recognise him!” 

You’re probably right. But I couldn’t catch him since he had already fled. What are we 
going to do now?’ Kiara questioned, picking up a glass of a non-alcoholic drink 
designed for pregnant women. 

She had specifically picked this pub since it was a werewolf pub with less humans. Due 
to her anxiety, she had already drank two of them. It was helping her to think clearly. 

We need to change the plan! Iris’ wedding is tomorrowmórning at 10:00 AM. It cannot 
be disrupted in any way. We now know who the spy is: Orion. So we must discover 
under what guise he is living among us, Xavier remarked. 

‘Sounds difficult. You’d hardly believe it, but I ran into him in the ladies room with Petra. 
No, he did not reveal himself He kept his scent and even his heartbeat, concealed from 
my wolf’s perception. 

He escaped the moment that he was able to, but now he knows we are on to him. 
Petra, as usual, is one step ahead of us,” Kiara grumbled while sipping another drink 
before slamming it down in front of the bartender. The defeat was a bitter pill that she 
was sampling for the first time in her life, and it was hard for her to swallow. 

Yes, they are one step ahead of us but we have Adira. Adira can lead us to Orion,’ 
Zander commented, attracting his twin’sr and sister-in-mate’s attention. 

Adira? 



Yes, we figured out why Orion was trying to kill Adira, he began. 

‘She met Orion at the Wizard Temple a year and a half ago, but he had no idea she 
would become my mate or that his plot would be thwarted. So he continued to attack 
her in order to keep her from revealing his ident!ty, but she had forgotten about him.’ 

Wizard Temple? Xavier asked curiously. What would a she-wolf with Alpha blood be 
doing at the Wizard Temple? 

Wait a minute. Did you meet him when you went to see the Chief Priest for Mom’s 
therapy, Adira?’ 

‘Yes, I met that mysterious man in the temple,’ she replied, then looked at the curious 
eyes of her mate who was more focused on her than the road he was driving on. She 
decided to tell the whole story before her mate became jealous again. 

A year and a half ago, my mom was injured in an attack. It was just a random rogue 
attack. It was just a random rogue attack but an insane wolf had broken the bones in my 
Mom’s foot that her wolf was unable to heal. 

Dad could not bear to see her in pain so he decided to send Mom to the Wizard Temple 
so that she could receive the best treatment. As an Alpha, he had to stay with the pack 
but I accompanied Mom to the Temple, which when I met Orion. 

He helped me with getting our belongings settled in the room and we became friends. 
Now I have learned that he had given me a fake name, she let out a little chuckle while 
shaking his head. 

I still remember that half of his face had been covered with bandages. I was cursing the 
people who had beaten him so badly.’ she let out a small chuckle hearing everyone else 
laughing too. Kiara sipped another drink ignoring the bartender. 

“He had told me that the injuries to his face had been inflicted during an accident that he 
had gotten into but l doubted it. He had been receiving treatments for months and was 
going to be fully recovered within a month. 

We spent a lot of time together as he had no family members there with him. Maybe it 
was just my misunderstanding. But we never met in the evening or at night. He used to 
disappear at those times. 

When l asked him about it he said that it was when he received his treatments. The 
month passed by and mom has nearly recovered as well as Orion. Then one day he just 
disappeared. Honestly, I was worried about him. 



Two days later, when I was completing mom’s discharge paperwork, I saw a man 
exiting the Temple and walking towards a large car. I called his name as I had 
recognized him even though his back was turned towards me. 

He turned his face towards me with a charming smile, it was the first time I saw exactly 
what he looked like. He was far away in the distance bụt I could tell he was handsome. 

Before sitting in the car he mouthed the words, to wait for him, He would be back for 
me. I watched his car pull away, and then we never crossed paths again. That same 
day I had left for the Ardara Moon Pack,” she completed her story. 

“Why does it sound like a love story about two separated lovers?” 

Zander narrowed his eyes on his mate who rolled her eyes in response. So he had only 
listened to the part where Orion was possessive of her and ignored all the other 
information? 

“You know that I hate the touch of other men. Yes, he was handsome, but not my type. 

He was completely put in my friend’s zone,” she answered him boredly. The Alpha just 
nodded slightly, focusing back on driving. Orion was in her friend’s zone but what about 
him? Did he also see her as just a friend? 

‘So that means that Petra hid Orion in a place where wewoúld never imagine to look. I 
have to admit that was a great move,’ Xavier let out a big sigh. 

Where are you right now? 

I am not returning the pack until I find out who Orion is among us, so l have come to the 
Temple with Adira. They must have an idea about something that could help us to find 
Orion,’ he replied, stopping the car in front of the Temple. 

Great, lam waiting for your return. Tell me immediately if something happens,’ Xavier 
advised. 

You can’t mind-link each other in Wizard Temple,’ Adira interrupted the twins as she 
held Zander’s hand preventing him from entering the building that was going to cause 
him breaking to his mind-link with Kiara and Xavier. 

fvck! This is the reason I hate wizards!” 

Both of the twins cursed together, which made Adira laugh but she could not hear Kiara 
surprisingly. 



We need to follow their rules while we are here,” she pointed out and entered the 
Temple first when she saw one of the wizards. He watched them talking as he 
continued talking to Xavier. 

I also got a call from the Alpha King’s Beta Brianl,’ Xavier said. 

Beta Brain called? Why? 

He reported that while uncle was on his way to visit the Vampire King yesterday, they 
received news that Jaspen had been in an accident. As usual, the i***t ran away from 
the palace to avoid going through detox, but this time he pushed himself dangerously 
close to death. 

I heard he went into the city to evade his bodyguards, but he couldn’t avoid the truck 
that hit him. He has been admitted to the intensive care unit. I’m not sure what his 
present condition is, but Beta Brian stated that the King is not in a good frame of mind. 
Uncle has been at the hospital since last night waiting for Jespen to open his eyes’ 
Xavier explained. 

F**k! l am worried about uncle,’ younger Alpha muttured, running his hand through his 
hair. No one had anticipated this incident. 

True, but Beta Brian informed me that the King has ordered us not to come and see him 
until we have successfully married Iris and Harvey. 

He has also commanded that this information not be shared with anybody. He doesn’t 
want news of the accident to bother anyone the Alpha added. 

Okay, as soon as we can, we will end the chapter on Petra. Iris’ wedding will be 
successful, then we will go and visit Uncle and Jaspen,’ Zander remarked. 

‘Okay’ 

Is something bothering you?”Zander questioned when he got his twin’s reply late. 

Yes, Beta Brian refused to explain why the Alpha King was on his way to see the 
Vampire King. He just brushed away my inquiry by cleverly refusing to accept that he 
had inadvertently revealed the Vampire King’s name to me. 

Something seems wrong. Have you ever heard of a pleasant exchange between the 
two kings?” Xavier explained his doubts to his brother. 

Well, it does seem strange I will give you that. So what are you going to do about it?” 

‘Nothing for now. I have decided to investigate what these kings are doing secretly, but 
late.’ 



‘Okay. Now, what are you going to do in the pack? Petra must have found out that we 
know about Orion. I mean it is a good possibility.” 

For now, I’ve chosen to increase the pack’s security since I know that b***h will not stay 
calm. We must be ready for her next move or strike. I called both packs members back. 
I’ll worry about it later, but for now, I have to get Kiara…’ 

Zander, we have to wait since the Prime Priest is away on treating Someone. It will take 
some time for him to come back, so we need to wait for his return, Adira walked back to 
her mate. 

I guess I’l have to wait a few more hours, Xavier. If l can’t mind-link you, ‘ll message 
you. 

If we are late, don’t wait for our return, just begin Iris’ wedding’ Zander said. Xavier 
rolled his eyes in annoyance. 

His brother had been the one who had delayed his own wedding to wait for Xavier’s 
return, but now was asking him not to have their sister wait for him. Would their little 
sister accept that? 

I’ll take care of Iris. It’s Iris’s day. Don’t be concerned about her. You return as soon as 
possible,’ Xavier stated. They finished their mid-link. Zander stepped into the Temple, 
which caused him to break the mind link like Adira had said. 

‘Kiara, Xavier took a deep breath and leaned back in his seat. She hadn’t spoken in a 
while and was simply listening to them. 

He glanced down at his watch. It was already past 11 PM. Due to the fact that he hadn’t 
seen his sweetheart in hours, the Alpha’s heart was racing slower than usual. Dean had 
been whining like a child. 

Kiara,’ he called her once again in a quiet loving voice. She was quite surprised. 

Are you worried about Adira? Don’t worry Zander is with her..” he added with a smile, 
but again he did not get an answer. Dean suddenly became alert. What was wrong with 
her? They were still connected through the mind-link but she was not answering him. 

‘Kiara, answer me!’ he panicked. 

Why are you not talking? Trust me, if you are joking with me then…’” 

Xavier,’the Alpha stopped talking when he heard his mate’s low yet, seductive voice. 
Her heavy breathing made him swallow hard. 

“Kiara, what’s wrong?’ he asked, l!cking his l!ps. 



I miss you, her teasing m*an was the last sound that the Alpha heard before she broke 
her mind-link with him. Xavier froze in place as his heart skipped a beat. fvck! What did 
that mean? 

Confused, worried, and aroused, the Alpha did not waste a second in calling his Beta. 
Surprisingly, Kaiden answered his phone call with lightning speed. 

“Kaiden, where is Kiara?! What is going on there?” Xavier questioned, knowing that 
something unusual had happened to his mate. 

He had to know. But the other man’s response made him so restless, enraged, and 
insane that the Alpha angrily flung his phone in the backseat with a deadly roar before 
slamming his palm against the steering wheel, then raising the speed of the car. 

Kiaden asked Tyler and Lena to leave with the other pack members. Someone needed 
to keep an eye on Petra on the way to the pack so the Gamma couple was responsible 
for that. 

Everyone had left except for the responsible Beta who had stayed behind as it was time 
for him to drive his Luna back to the pack. Kaiden pulled out his eyes and turned his 
head towards where Kiara had been sitting a moment ago, mind-linking to Xavier, but 
now that seat was empty. 

fvck!” he could not help but curse. 

“Where did she go?!” When he didn’t see her, the Beta’s heartbeat raced frantically. He 
followed her scent since it was still there. Kaiden noticed Kiara heading into the 
gathering at that moment. 

“fvck!That had scared me but thankfully she is safe, he took a deep breath, deciding to 
step forward. He needed to take her back but he froze like a statue when he saw his 
Luna stepping onto the stage where many werewolves and humans had been dancing. 

For the first time in his life, the Beta witnessed his innocent, shy Luna’s se.xy moves 
that were making every guy around her drool. 

However, she did not stop there. He watched her take off her black jacket, revealing her 
smooth backless and sleeveless blouse that she had been wearing over the black skirt. 
It had reached her long, smooth th!ghs. 

Kiaden blinked in shock. What was she up to? She didn’t appear to be in her right mind. 
Had she eaten or drank something odd?! That’s when Kaiden gave the bartender a 
lethal glare. 

“What the fvck did you serve her?!” He shouted, grabbing his collar. 



“ I ….I did not serve anything wrong to her,” the other man shivered in fear. 

So how is she drunk?” 

“I tried to stop that beautiful she-wolf when she had been drinking continuously,” he 
pointed towards a dancing Kiara before continuing. 

“Then, right in front of my eyes, a gorgeous blonde woman mixed something into her 
drink, but the beautiful she-wolf was not paying attention since the other woman had 
mixed it from behind. 

I tried to prevent her from drinking the last two drinks, but she ignored me,”‘ he 
explained quickly, before the loyal Beta thought about ripping his throat open. 

“What? A gorgeous blonde woman did it?” Kiaden c****d his brow then realized who it 
could be. 

“fvck! Petra!!” He yelled, pulling his hair in frustration. 

“Well, she left you this tissue,” before fleeing. the bartender handed the tissue. 

Kaiden began to read it when he sp0tted a l!pstick mark on it. 

“Wait until you see how much of a w***e your new Luna is, Kiaden. Too bad I am not 
staying to watch the show. Make sure to film it for me.” 

Kiaden ripped the tissue before returning his gaze to the young Luna who was turning 
the pub into a steamy str!p club. 

fvck!!” he ran over to the stage. Like bees attracted to honey, the men started coming 
closer to Kiara one by one and starting to dance with her. He had also attended to 
Xavier’s call to let him know what was happening. 

“Stay away from her!” Kiaden shouted, pushing away two men. They were pushed onto 
the stage by his powerful shove. The Beta snarled, a.sserting his dominance over the 
other werewolves. 

They all took a step back when they realized that the wolf in front of them belonged to 
the Sirius Bright Pack. When they sp0tted Kiara’s marked neck, a few wise wolves took 
a step back. She was Alpha Xavier’s mate!! 

Kiade glared at the others, turning his eyes back to his Luna, only to find that human 
men were dancing with her. 

“Dont touch her!” He shouted at them. 



“Why? Is she your girlfriend?” One of them demanded, pulling Kiara closer to him. 

“She is my sister-in-law! Now fvckoff!” Kiaden barked, pulling his Luna closer to him. 

These humans had no idea who they were touching was basically signing their death 
warrant. 

“Ummm, let me dance” the young she-wolf whined in her Beta’s hold, as he prevented 
her from dancing. 

“Luna, let’s go home,” he said, trying to take her away. 

“Why? I want to dance. Let me go!” She shrieked, wriggling in his hold. 

“Kiara! Come to your senses,” he grabbed her arms tightly and shook her. 

“If you don’t stop, Xavier will kill these as*sh0les first, then me. Please, listen to me. 
Let’s go back to the pack,” he begged, but just received a push from Kiara that did not 
even hurt him a little. 

“If you don’t want to join me, then leave me alone. I want to stay here the whole night,” 
she smiled, dancing alone like crazy. She had been totally unaware of how and where 
the other men had been touching her. 

Kaiden could not stop Kiara as he could not go against her order, but he was keeping 
every male away who had been trying to get their dirty hands on her. 

F**k! There were too many of them and every one of them was human! He wanted to 
growl at them but it would have revealed his ident!ty. 

He helplessly, yet in a rage, watched Kiara become surrounded by more males. He had 
decided to take a big step, putting the truth of hiş being a werewolf on the line, but 
before he could, there was a roar that broke through the pub. 

Every male that had surrounded Kiara was pushed away in a second. Their painful 
screams echoed, Kiara’s back slammed into Xavier’s hard chest. 

Kiaden exhaled a sigh of relief, then quickly ordered the manager to kick everyone out 
and switch off the CCTV. Bouncers appeared in an instant to drag everyone out. The 
Beta left the pub as well, leaving his Alpha and Luna alone. 

Kiara smiled in victory, resting her back and head on her mate’s chest. Xavier was left 
speechless when she started to rub her little body against him while dancing. 

“What the fvck are you doing?” Xavier growled at Kaira as she turned to face him. She 
brought their faces closer together, allowing his hot breath to sweep across her cheeks. 



His gaze had been fixed on hers as he grasped her hair, drawing her closer to his l!ps. 
She did not answer him, instead, he watched as his mate’s fingertips danced over his 
chest while her l!ps turning into a se.xy smile. 

“I missed you, Xavier,” she whispered, brushing her l!ps on his. He desperately waited 
for her rose l!ps to touch his but she did not k!ss him. fvck! She was teasing him so bad 
that he was about to lean over and k!ss her. 

He did not break eye contact, realizing that she was under the influence of some drug 
that had been playing with her horm0nes. 

Her cheeks were flush and she was slowly craving for se.x. His eyes bore into hers 
even though her hands slowly traveled down to his c0ck. 

“Don’t mess with me, Kiara,” he warned her, gripping her hand before she slipped it into 
his pants. His breathing began to get more rapid. It was quite difficult to maintain control 
around her. Hewanted to fvck her so bad and hard thát she would know how much he’d 
been holding himself back but she was drugged! She had just sent an electric jolt to his 
growing beast with her touch over him. Under his pants, he was hardening. 

“Mess?” The young Luna raised her brows in challenge, backing away from her man as 
his hungry gaze followed her until she was a distance from him. That’s when the music 
started to slow down, getting more r0mantic and sensual. 

Kiara was slowly removing her clothing while performing the most er0tic pole dance. 
Xavier and Dean whimpered in need and hunger as they watched their mate str!p one 
item of clothing from her luscious body at a time for their eyes only. 

Xavier’s legs began to move towards his woman, who had effortlessly charmed him. His 
gaze was drawn to her top, which had swiftly fallen to the floor, followed by her skirt, 
before she alłowed herself lay on the dance floor. 

“Ahhh,” the young woman maned, throwing her head back as she arched her chest up 
when her Alpha’s l!ps touched her hot yet sensitive brest. She had no idea how quickly 
he moved to hover over her, but now she was completely under him. At her mate’s 
mercy. 

“Where did you learn these bad things, Kiara?” Xavier’s fingers tugged on her b.ra, 
slipping it down to reveal her pink n!pples before he captured one in his hot mouth. 

“AHHH… Am la bad girl, Alpha?” she m*aned, biting her lower l!p. 

“Yes. A woman who s.educes her mate, f**s with his heart then mans when he loves 
her, she is a bad girl, Kiara,” Xavier said, biting her n!pple as he slipped his fingers into 
her panties. 



Kiara screamed in both discomfort and pleasure when he slid three fingers into her 
clasping core in one go while his thumb began to tease her sensitive nub. 

“oh please….she maned, moving her h!ps to match his thrust. His l!ps kept roaming 
over her chest, neck, and l!ps as his other hand stroked his c0ck slowly, then faster 
according to her cries of pleasure. It was fvckingg encouraging and exciting him in the 
wrong way. 

Each of his thrusts was going so deep inside her, hitting all of her sensitive sp0ts that 
she felt her org*asm building inside her. 

“AHHH! Xavier…Yes, please!!” she begged, pullińg him into a k!ss as she started to 
c.um hard on his fingers. He increased his speed further, working her through the 
tremors until she poured the last drop of her c.um onto his fingers. Xavier bit her l!ps 
before breaking the kss and pulled his fingers out of her wt core. 

Her bre*st rose up and down as she watched him l!cking his c.um-filled fingers while 
staring deep into her eyes. 

“I want more,” she demanded, spreading her legs Wider in front of his eyes. His eyes 
shone in excitement before he grinned, pulling her closer by her legs. 

You won’t stop, right?” Xavier asked while tearing her panties off with a sharp tug. 

“Please punish your bad girl, Alpha’ she begged, watching him do all the dirty things 
that she had been craving. Xavier spread her th!ghs apart, then slowly slid his hard 
thickc0ck inside her p.ussy. 

“AHHH… oh…f*ck!” He gr0aned with her as he started to move inside her tight heat. He 
was not sure if it was the effect of the drug she was on or if she was always this hot. 
She was clutching his c0ck so perfectly tight that he refused to pull out. 

“Kiara,” Xavier m*aned, leaning down to her l!ps where he started to k!ss her softly 
while rolling his h!ps. He could tell that with every rotation of his h!ps he was getting the 
right sp0t inside of her and stimulating that hypersensitive little bud of hers at the same 
time from all the noises she was making for him. 

But he could only do that for so long before he had to move, he started to increase the 
speed of his thrusts. It wasn’t long before she had cl!maxed on his c0ckat least two 
times. 

“More” she demanded, closing her eyes and playing with her n!pples. 

“You aren’t allowed to touch yourself” Xavier growled, pinning her wrists over her head 
while giving her a powerful thrust. 



“Oh my fvckingg Goddess!” she screamed, moving her h!ps to match his speed. Her 
legs were thrown over his shoulders when he changed the position a little so that he 
had deeper access to her core. She kept getting wtter and w*tter when he finally gave 
her hungry honey pot a taste of his pre-c.um. 

“Xavier. Ahhh.. fck..” she maned, freeing her hands from his grip and wrapping them 
around his neck. She felt his length in her belly. With each thrust she felt him grow 
larger inside of her. 

F**kme.. harder!” She pleaded, wanting nothing more than for her mate to take her 
harder and deeper. The Alpha fl!pped his woman onto all fours before he started to fvck 
her from behind. 

“Kiara, you are such a hot and good fvck. I want to live inside you,” he whispered, 
pulling her hair as her back touched his bare chest. 

She clutched him harder after listening to his dirty words. Her begging and demands 
had turned him on so badly that he knew he would not be able to hold himself back 
anymore. 

“fvck!I am going to c.um,” he said, thrusting deeper inside her. Their flesh slapped 
against each other, creating an er0ctic rhythm. 

“AH… AH..AH..” Kaira cried in pleasure as she released on his rigid length. Xavier 
increased his speed, delivering a few final thrusts before he shot his seed deeper inside 
her canal. He growled, closing his eyes in pleasure. 

He had been badly ćraving release. Kiara had felt every jet of his hot c.um releasing 
inside of her. It had made her feel complete. The pub was filled with the sounds of their 
heavy breathing, m*ans, skin slapping, and the smell of se.x. 

Feeling tired, Kiara closed her eyes, letting her body fall to the floor, but her mate’s 
strong were wrapped around her belly, pulling her up to his chest. Her bare back rested 
against his chest, feeling his hot breath on her ear. 

“The night has just started, Kiara,” Xavier nibbled her ear, as he began to move inside 
of her again slowly, seeing as he had never pulled out of her p.ussy. 

Instead of refusing him, she threw her head back on her chest, wrapping her hand 
around his neck and said, 

Yes, please…” 
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A familiar car sped into the driveway in front of the Sirius Bright Packhouse around 
midnight. Cole was terrified when the vehicle passed by, almost causing him to die. 
He’d gone for a stroll since he couldn’t stand drinking. 

Wait, hold on! Wasn’t that Alpha Xavier’s car? 

When had he left the pack? That was when Cole gradually realized that Xavier had 
snuck out of the pack and no one knew about it, not even Petra! This man was really 
cunning! He hadn’t let his adversary know about his absence. 

The thought of Petra’s current condition when she watched his car entering the pack, 
made Cole laugh. 

She must be regretting letting this opportunity pass her by. Even though Cole was off 
duty, he raced over to open the door for the Alpha. The young Omega was stunned to 
see how messy the other man looked. 

Xavier’s usual well-groomed hair was in disarray. His coat was gone and three b.uttons 
of his shirt had been ripped off reveaing the glory of his strong chest. 

He got Xavier’s attention for a second before Cole watched him open the passenger 
door to pull Kiara in his arms. The young Luna was semi-conscious! 

“fvck! She’s been drugged!” Cole panicked. 

The Alpha c****d his brow. How could Cole have figured that out so quickly? 

“Call the retired senior Doctor,” Xavier ordered before taking his woman inside the pack 
house. The lights in everyone’s rooms were turned off. The Alpha entered his bedroom 
quickly, trying no to disturb anyone. Everyone had worked so hard today, they deserved 
to sleep peacefully. 

Quickly laying Kiara down on the bed Xavier ran to grab a light dress for her. First he 
took off her sandals then held her up a little to undress her. He cursed himself when his 
hand skimmed over her n*ked body. 

“Ummm…Xavíer,”‘ she m0aned, slipping her hand under his shirt. 

I want more,” she begged, taking a deep breath. Her face was red and the corners of 
her eyes were teary. 

“I know. I know, Kiara. Let’s get you dressed up first,” he k!ssed her forehead to calm 
her down, then quickly put the dress over her. His every word fell on her deaf ears as 
she continued k!ssing his chest just to gain his attention and gain his c0ck inside her 
p****y. 



“Kiara, wait. We can’t do it again,” Xavier explained this was the first time he had felt 
helpless. Watching her in this condition was unbelievably painful for him. He was aware 
that she was under the influence of some type of st***l drug. He had satisfied her at 
least three times at the club hoping it would help the drug wear off, instead it intensified 
her need and ramped up her h0rmones. 

That’s when Xavier realized that se.x was simply fueling her need! She was exhausted, 
yet she insisted on more. It was going to start damaging her internal organs. He 
instantly brought her to the pack but her condition had not changed. 

She was assaulting his body with her claws, teeth, and the scent she had been 
producing to lure him in with each passing second. It was spreading like poison in the 
Alpha’s heart. He wanted to screw her over and over again. 

But Xavier had been holding himself back. 

The drug had destroyed her senses, she was luring him into killing their unborn baby. 
He was also fuming with rage. If Kiara was in better condition, he would drag Petra out 
of her roomright now and tear her into pieces in front of the whole pack. 

Kaiden had said that she had mixed the drug in Kiara’s drink. How dare she drug his 
mate?! He also had no idea if after taking this drug, the baby was safe or not! 

“Alpha, the Doctor is on his way,” Cole stormed into the room. He had mind-linked the 
Doctor but his house was far away. Then he handed over a drink to Xavier. 

“What is this?” 

“Please make Luna Kiara drink this herbal remedy. It will counteract the drug, then she 
will be able to control her hormones. She will come to her senses,” he explained. Before 
making a face, the Alpha glanced between the Omega and the drink. 

“What the fvck!I will not let my mate drink some random herbal remedy! Go and call the 
Doctor immediately!” Xavier growled in annoyance. He pushed the drink back at him. 

Why the hell did he think that he would let his mate drink something that was made by 
him?! 

“I bet the doctors cannot treat the Luna at this time,”‘ Cole said worriedly. 

“Don’t talk nonsense. The doctors can treat anything,” Xavier snapped. 

“Yes they çans treat anything but not something that is related to magic,” the young 
map claimed. 

“What do you mean?” The Alpha frowned when he heard the word magic. 



“The drug that she has consumed is not a normal one,” Cole remarked, then apologized 
for climbing on Alpha and Luna’s bed before he checked Kiara’s eyes. 

“See, her chocolaty eyes have turned black” he pointed out. 

“fvck! Her eyes really are black. What is happening to her!” Xavier cursed. He had to 
admit that Cole’s theory was correct. 

“Like I said the drug was magical. At this time, the drug has reached a dangerous state 
in her body. It causes a never ending cycle of s***l desire. She will keep crying in need 
and you will have to fvck her all the time which would lead her to a miscarriage,’” Xavier 
turned pale as he listened to the Omega. 

It was a bitter truth he refused to swallow. But the young wolf did not sound like he was 
just saying random things. He sounded like a pro. 

“How did you know all of this?” He demanded. 

“I belong to a hybrid family. My Grandpa was a wizard. But l am a werewolf. I used to 
see members of my family using spells and magic all the time. So I learned how to cure 
people who were suffering due to the misuses of magic. I used to treat them with 
herbs,” he replied, without breaking eye contact with Xavier he could make him believe. 

“You are not an Omega are you?” Xavier finally said aloud. He had always doubted his 
rank. His body and structure was one of an Alpha. 

“My Father was an Alpha and my Mother was an Omega. My Father refused to accept 
my Mother when he found his mate. We left my Father’s pack and my Mom raised me 
as an Omega.” he explained. The Alpha was satisfied that CoLe was not trying to hide 
or lie about What he had just told him. 

“So what do you mean? What is the purpose of the drug in Kiara’s body?” Xavier asked. 

“To kill your pup and the Luna together. 

You have no choice, Alpha. Either Kiara and the pup will both survive or both will die” 
Cole confirmed. 

“I refuse to let both of them die!” Xavier roared in anger. Cole got off of the bed in fear. 

“It is true,” he murmured, lowering his head. He felt the other man’s rage that was 
affecting his wolf as well. 

“She has only a few hours left to survive. 

She will soon start to bleed,” the young Omega added with a heavy heart. 



“No!” Xavier’s heart had dropped at learning the bitter truth. There was no way he could 
lose the baby’and his mate. The woman in his arińs was his reason for living. Kiara had 
brought him out of the darkest hell that he had been existing in. 

She was the one who had held his hand and made him fall in love with her. She taught 
him to smile again. She was the one who had promised that she would never leave him! 

He looked down to his sweating and crying mate. 

“Kiara, open your eyes,” Xavier tried to wake his still semi-conscious mate. 

“You can not leave me, Kiara!” 

“Please, baby. I beg you. Open your eyes. 

Do it! Look at your Xavier,” he begged, cupping her face. He felt his eyes watering as 
well. The fear of losing her while she was in his arms, but he could not save her was 
heartbreaking for him. The young woman heard her mate’s broken, painful voice and 
watched his desperate eyes. 

“Xavier,” she called his name, touched his cheeks, and that gave the Alpha hope. 

Yes, look at me, Kiara. Open your eyes. You can fight this drug,” he encouraged her 
with a smile, pulling her closer to his chest but then she slid her hands under his shirt 
and started to l!ck his neck. 

“Xavier, I want more.” 

“Please f”k me” she cried, breaking Xavier’s heart and leaving his hope in pieces. He 
was left stunned. Again, she had not understood anything that he had said. He pulled 
her away from him a little to check her eyes, which had now turned totally black. Her 
condition was getting worse. She could not understand him and was only crazy for se.x. 
Then she quickly snuck her hand into his pnts to touch his c**k. 

“Kiara! Come to your senses! We can’t do it anymore!” He yelled, shoving her hand 
away. 

He shook her then hugged her tightly. He felt like he was losing her. Dean had been 
howling in pain as he wás unable to make a connection with Venus. Her wolf’s 
existence was questionable to them as they could not feel Venus. It was like Venus had 
left Kiara forever and now she was going to leave Xavier too. 

“No! Don’t leave me, Kiara,” Xavier begged, burying his face in her neck. Cole was 
worried watching the couple, his eyes watered at witnessing their love. He felt his 
Alpha’s eyes on him, so he dared to speak. 



“Quickly, make her drink that herbal remedy before it is late, Alpha,” he suggested. It 
sounded like he was begging. Xavier debated in his mind while inspecting the drink in 
his hand. 

If Cole was telling the truth and the drink really worked, then Kiara was going to survive. 
If he lied then Xavier would become the reason that both his mate and pup were dead. 
He knew that he was in deep sh!t. He wanted to save Kiara but… 

“How can I believe you?” He questioned the Omega, not disguising his skepticism. 
Xavier’s life at present was surrounded by enemies, hybrids, spells, and magic which 
was making it difficult for him to trust the young wolf who had plainly been interested in 
his mate from the start. 

Maybe he had put something in the drink that he planned to use to murder the baby and 
his mate in retaliation? Xavier refused to believe anybody. 

“I know you don’t like me, Alpha. And your reasons are valid. But I believe you do not 
have any choice in the matter, Alpha. The Doctor can not save the Luna and you can’t 
have an interc0urse with the Luna right now. 

I would never betray you, especially when it is related to Kiara. I can’t let her die when I 
know how to save her. I can’t lose her…” Cole spoke the last sentence under his breath, 
looking down at his first and last love, who was making Xavier agonize over his 
decision. 

His eyes were full of love and concern. The young wolf looked like his soul would also 
leave his body if Kiara died. Even though he spoke slowy, Xavier had heard him clearly. 
He growled while his blood boiled. 

“I will scoop your eyes out with a dull spoon if you look at her! She is mine!” Xavier 
warned Cole, pulling Kiara to his chest. If he could hide her from the world, keeping her 
only to himself, he would readily do so. 

Xavier knew that the last time he had asked Cole had been lying about not having 
feelings for her! He liked her and still did, even though he had warned him against it in 
the past. 

“l am sorry, Alpha,” Cole apologized, falling to his knees. His whole body was shivering 
in fear. How the fvck dare he look at someone else mate? He must have a death wish. 
He could be beheaded for even dreaming about his Luna. 

Now Kiara was no longer that beautiful school flower that he used to admire and desire. 
Cole had once again forgotten that Kiara only belonged to Xavier. 



He could not have her in this lifetime. But his stupid heart seemed to neglect this fact as 
he fell for her over and over again even though he knew that one day he would be killed 
by the possessive Alpha who saw him as nothing more than a threat. 

“l am sorry..” Just before he was going to apologize again, Xavier cut him off. 

“This is your last warning, Cole. Forget your little crush. It will only lead you to death at 
this young age. Never dream about Kiara. She is mine. 

I hate you because I know how you look at her. I am forgiving yoų this last time just for 
Kiara. I will not think twice the next time before letting my wolf rip you apart, no matter 
how many times she begs and cries for me to let you go. Do you understand me?” 

The Alpha raised his brow, explaining the way of things sterny to the young Omega, 
who was shocked that he was forgiven again after this bold move. 

“l understand, Alpha. I will never forget my place, Cole rodded, mentally thanking Kiara, 
who hạd become the reason why Xavier let him go. 

“Now give me that drink!” Xavier ordered, as he had no other choice left. To save his 
mate, he decided to make this big decision. He trusted the young wolf. Cole got up and 
passed the drink to the other man. 

Xavier started to get Kiara to swallow the drink slowly. Her head had been resting on his 
chest. When she refused to drink, he clutched her mouth and forced her to finish it. She 
coughed a little. 

“l am sorry, Kiara;” he k!ssed her cheek and wiped her mouth. 

“Now what?” Xavier asked Cole, putting the glass down on a bedside table. 

“We have to wait, Alpha. It should work soon,” he replied. 

“And wait for the magic to work as well,” Cole smirked, which made Xavier curious. 

“Magic? What dó you mean?” Xavier inquired sternly. Had he been tricked by this 
Omega?! Would he lose the pup and his mate? 

“The herbal remedy is not a simple one, Alpha. The person who had made this magical 
drug will be screaming in pain right now,” Cole smiled. 

“What? Do you mean that what Kiara has gone through will be rebounded and sent to 
the person who drugged her?! That slut Petra will suffer what Kiara has gone through?” 
He asked. 



“Yes but not to Petra. She can’t use this kind of magic. Yes, she may have instructed 
him to make something like this. I can tell that this w as made by a pro. l am sure it is 
done by that hybrid spy, Cole remarked, showing off his intelligence that he always hid 
from the others in the pack. 

“So what exactly will happen to him? Would he đet horńy ánd f*”k random she-wolves?” 

No, he will not be blessed with enhanced lasciviousness. Instead, he will feel like his 
body is on fire. His body will be burning and he will be screaming in pain. 

He won’t be able to use his magic to recover either for at least five hours. All he can do 
is cover his mouth to stop anyone from hearing him scream,” he added with a proud 
look that surprised Xavier. 

“That means that we can catch the spy right now?!” Xavier raised his brow and smiled 
evilly as he finally had a way to tighten a rope around Orion’s neck. 

“Yes” Cole smiled back, for a second, both men looked like best friends, exchanging 
smiles until the Alpha realized something. 

“Wait! How did you know that the spy is a hybrid?” Xavier wondered. 

“I had observed through all the incidents going on in the pack that they were being done 
by a hybrid. 
Tonight I noticed in the pub that Kiara was acting oddly. I had also learned that a spy 
had been sent here by Petra. I did not share this information with anyone as I knew no 
one would believe an Omega. Plus, you already hated me. so.” he replied quietly. 

Kaiden, Tyler:’ Fora few seconds both males exchanged looks before Xavier mind-
linked Tyler and Kaiden. 

Yes, Alpha!’ The Beta and Gamma, who had been sleeping were now on full alert, 
replied a few seconds later. 

Search the entire pack. Don’t leave any small house unexplored. The man who is 
screaming in pain and body is burning red is Orion! Catch him and f*g drag him to me!’” 

Xavier ordered. 

Gladly!’ They both said in unison as they ran out of their rooms to follow the orders. 

Xavier looked down at his mate brushing the hair from her face, He should go out and 
catch Orion right now. But Xavier needed to staybesíde Kiara. 

Everything will be alright, Kiara,” he promised, k!ssing her tears away. That was when 
the Doctor arrived. 



“Alpha,” the retired old Doctor ran into the room with his bag. He had used all the speed 
he possessed to reach the pack house when he heard that it was related to the Luna 
who had the special pregnancy. 

“Check whether my pup and Kiara are safe or not” Xavier ordered, lying Kiara down on 
the bed slowly. 

“Yes, Alpha,” the old wolf was surprised to see the Luna’s condition. He knew that she 
had been drugged. Who had drugged her? Xavier watched the Doctor check both of his 
babies for a long time. 

“What did you give the Luna?” The Doctor asked and the young Omega explained. The 
old wolf just nodded as he had smelled that the herbal remedy that had been made by 
the young wolf was not dangerous but it was speclal. Cole, who was standing in the 
corner of the room, watched as his Alpha grew impatient. 

He was also scared that Kiara had already started going through the abortion process, 
but he believed in his herbal medicine. He knew that what he had done would be work! 

The pup is safe, Alpha,” the Doctor confirmed, lifting a heavy weight off of Cole’s 
shoulders. He immediately looked at the Alpha. 

“And Kiara?” Xavier asked right away. 

“The Luna’s condition has become stable. The drug is wearing off. I don’t know what 
herbal remedy you gave her but it is helping her to recover. She should open her eyes 
soon,” he informed them, getting up from the bed. 

“Ohh, thank goddess,” Xavier sat on the chair, taking a deep breath while running his 
hands over his face. He had been so scared of losing his pup that his heartbeat was out 
of control, He felt like he would have a heart attack. 

His eyes had a hint of redness. The Doctor left the room with permission, then the Alpha 
settled himself beside Kiara watched her finally sleeping peacefully. 

Cole’s herbal remedy had really worked, she was no longer crying and begging for se.x. 

She was finally getting some sleep. The young Omega let out a deep sigh and smiled at 
seeing Kiara safe. 

Xavier lifted his gaze to the smiling young Omega. Cole’s smile disappeared as he 
started to leave the room quietly. This time he really had not been looking at Kiara in 
that way, but if the Alpha got the wrong idea, then he was dead. 

“Stop,” the Alpha told him. Cole froze in his place, turning back to look at him. 



“Stay in the room until she opens her eyes,” Xavier ordered. He was afraid that Kiara’s 
condition could become unstable at any time. Now that the Doctor was useless, he 
could only depend on Cole. 

“Okay, Alpha,” the Omega bowed, grabbing a chair while watching Xavier craziness 
over his mate. Cole was acting like he did not notice, but he could not ignore Xavier’s 
love for Kiara. 

He was wiping her sweaty forehead, arms, and legs all the time. He was fanning her 
even though the AC was on and caressing her bump to give her comfort. 

A few hours later, Cole returned with another dose of the drink. He watched Xavier 
holding Kiara’s hand and watching her intently. 

“Kiara, wake up, baby. Let’s drink this. It is the last one” Xavier made her head rest on 
his chest. Cole smiled when he watched how lovingly the young she-wolf’s mate had 
been waking her up to make her drink the herbal remedy. This time she drank 
obediently before going back to sleep. But she had still not opened her eyes. 

Cole left both of them together for hours before closing the door of Alpha’s bedroom and 
sat out in the hallway watching the sky through the window. It would be dawn soon. 

Xavier finally lay beside Kiara, holding her tightly. Not once had he slept, he kept waiting 
for her to open her eyes and look at him. 

Her heartbeat was now under her control, it was back to its familiar steady rhythm. He 
could sense that he had really saved his pup and mate. 

Later, when dawn broke on the horizon and the sun’s light streamed through the 
window. Just like every other morning, the pack was not quiet but full with the chatter of 
voices. 

The pack members had been preparing for the wedding in the garden. That was when 
the phone lying on the bedside vibrated. The Alpha picked it up before it could interrupt 
his woman’s beauty sleep. 

“Hello” 

“Xavier, it’s me,” Zander began to say. His phone’s battery was dead, so he was using 
Adira’s. 

“Where are you?” 

“l am returning the pack now because I learned everything we needed to know,” the 
younger Alpha replied, increasing the speed of his car. 



“What did you find out?” 

“As expected, the man Adira met in the Temple really was Orion. Thanks to my mate, 
the wizard was ready to share more information and according to him, our Orion was 
brought to them by Petra’s men. 

He was badly injured, his manh00d had been totally destroyed and his face was 
disfigured. But the wizard Priest turned out to be the best at his skills. In 5 months’ time, 
the Priest had fixed his face, but Orion was not able to wear his old face for more than 
10 minutes at a time because it caused him physical pain. 

So he was given a new face by the Prime Priest. It was handsome and slightly similar to 
his previous one. But that snake learned the technique of how to change his 
appearance by himself! 

As we know, he was already an excellent hybrid and the best at everything, so he 
learned to copy anyone’s appearance as well,” he explained in one breath. 

“What!” Xavier growled. 

“Yes, Orion has come back with a proper plan that was engineered by Petra. He can 
copy anyone’s face. That was the reason he killed our people and could easily mix 
among them. He could not only copy their face but that person’s strength,” he added. 

“fvck!This is a big mess!” 

“Yes it is! To be able to mix into the crowd, he must have copied someone’s face that no 
one would have doubted,” Xavier remarked. But he wondered whose face that could 
have been. 

Yes. Also, the Prime Priest was only able to give him a new face, but when it came to 
Orion’s manh00d, it was beyond even his skills to repair. So if l am right by changing his 
appearance and copying that person’s strength and figure, Orion can satisfy his l.ust 
and desire! 

That is the reason Petra and Orion are still together and f****g with our lives for their 
sick revenge!” Zander growled in rage then slammed his hand in anger. 

“Did they tell you what he looks like now?” Xavier questioned. 

“No, that f*g wizard said that he can’t share that information because of privacy!” The 
younger Alpha gritted his teeth. He had just wanted to punch that old wizard right in the 
face but had stopped because of Adira. 

“No worries. I found a different way to catch Orion with Cole’s help.” 



“The Omega? What is all that about?” 

“I will explain all of that to you later, but right now, l can truthfully say that Orion can not 
hide.I have sent Kaiden and Tyler to search every house in the pack.” 

‘Alpha, Kiaden mind-linked Xavier. Zander also joined them after cutting the call. 

‘Spill it The older Alpha ordered desperately. 

We could not find Orion. His body was really burning and he was screaming in pain 
when we caught sight of him. He ran into the woods before we could catch him 
disappointment was evident in the Beta’s voice. 

“Why? How could you fail, Kaiden!’ Xavier barked, losing his temper. Now that they had 
so little time left. It was just three hours until Iris’ wedding.. 

Please hear me out, Kaiden requested. 

“What is there left to hear!’ the Alpha snapped through the mind-link. 

We know who Orion is, Tyler stated, causing both Alpha’s ears to perk up. 

Who?”The twins asked together in rage. 

It’s Lance!” 

Xavier closed his eyes tightly, gritting his teeth. Dean wanted to take him over so that he 
could hunt down that backstabbing murderer! So that f*cker had been living among 
them as his mate’s personal bodyguard! He had intentionally gained his trust so that he 
could get closer to them. Zander and the other two ranked males on the mind-link had 
gone silent, understanding that the older Alpha would be going insane. 

“Kiaden and Tyler, Xavier spoke after a few seconds of silence. 

Yes, Alpha.’ 
If you can’t bring him in alive, then make sure to bring me his head! 

Do l make myself clear? Xávier ordered in a dangerously calm voice. 

We understand, Alpha, they said together before the Alpha excused himself from the 
mind link and blocked everyone for a while. He turned to look at a sleeping Kiara, 
holding her tightly again. At this point, she was the only one who was going to be able to 
help him calm down. He just needed her. 

Zander rested his head back against the seat. Lance! He just wanted to kill him. Alpha 
was also quite annoyed when the Prime Priest had said that Orion had returned in 



search of Adira like he had promised. When he had not found her, he was angry. 
Zander had not liked his interest in his mate. That was when he felt his mate’s eyes on 
him. 

“You knew that Orion was Lance, didn’t you?” He ásked with a chuckle. 

Yes,I doubted it when I first saw him as Kiara’s bodyguard, but I was not sure. If Lance 
was not Orion, then an innocent could have died so I did not bring him up,” she 
explained in a normal tone. 

“I understand,” Zander smiled, keeping his hand in hers, which gave the young woman 
relief. She smiled, watching him k!ssing her hand. 

“Now, catch some sleep. I will wake you up when we reach the pack,” he added. None 
of them had slept all night. 

That was when the Alpha received a call from the Vampire King Alfred. 

Why was he calling him? 

Two more hours passed and Iris’ wedding was only an hour away. Kiara slowly moved 
her body in the familiar warmth that surrounded her. She opened her eyes sluggishly, 
and saw a pair of beautiiful green eyes that were staring at hệr. She let out a sigh while 
admiring them. He was the reason for her living. 

Xavier’s arms were wrapped around her, like usual she had been sleeping in them. Her 
mate was looking deep into her eyes without blinking, He greeted her with a small, 
breathtaking smile. 

“Kiara,” Xavier called her name, rubbing his thumb over her lower l!p as his palm 
cradled her cheek. 

“Did you sleep well?” he asked, k!ssing her forehead. 

“Yes” she smiled back, closing her eyes and savoring his warmth. Him being wrapped 
around her like this was a pure heaven. That was when the memories from last night 
began to flood into her mind, making her open her eyes in horror. 

“Xavier, last night I..”‘ she nearly shrieked, when she remembered that she had str!pped 
in the pub and danced while under the influence of a drug,she sat up on the bed right 
away, placing her hand over her mouth. 

Kiara, calm down,” Xavier cooed, sitting up as well, but she shook her head. 

“I…l acted like a w***e, Xavier,” her eyes watered. 



“No, you did not,” he cupped her face. 

Then what about our baby? I knew I was on drugs. Did we lose our pup? A fat tear 
rolled down to her cheek as she kept her hand over her bump. 

“No, our pup is safe, Kiara.” 

“Really?” she sobbed. 

“Yes, we both protected our pup,” he smiled, wiping away her tears, Kiara nodded, 
crying in happiness. 

“I was afraid, Xavier” she said. Xavier pulled Kiara into his arms. She had no idea that 
he had been absolutely terrified of losing the two most precious things in his life. He was 
the one who would have died without her. Her every tear burned his heart and filled it 
with rage and the need for revenge. 

I swear, I will deliver Petra a painful death,Kiara, he vowed silently. 

“Don’t be scared, Kiara. I am here with you. We are together,” he pulled away from her. 

“Do you understand me?” He placed a soft k!ss on her l!ps. She needed a smile. This 
man had the ability to steal all of her fears. 

“Now, let’s get going, Kiara,” Xavier got up from the bed while holding her hand. 

“Where?” She wondered, still not moving but not letting go of his hand. 

“Iris’ wedding starts in one hour, we have to get ready,” he smiled. 
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Standing in front of the mirror, Kiara couldn’t help but feel like she was the luckiest 
woman in the world. The reason was not the gorgeous long red gown that she was 
wearing complemented by the perfect hair and makeup. Something else had brought a 
smile to her face. Her baby. 

Yes, the beginning of the day had been frightening, when she thought that she lost her 
pup due to ingesting that drug but now she could see that their unborn baby was safe. 

Today was the start of the second month of her pregnancy and she could see that her 
bump had grow bigger. 



“Like usual, you look gorgeous.!” Xavier stood behind his mate, placing his hand over 
her belly and k!ssing her neck. 

“The baby bump just enhances your beauty more,” Xavier added while biting the 
smooth skin of her neck. 

“Ahh..”She m*aned, closing her eyes and biting her l!p. 

She opened them again when he licked the same spot. 

She could not help but eye f***d his handsome face in the mirror. They had showered 
together and she saw him all the time naked. But Kiara still couldn’t manage to get 
enough of him. Seeing him in that black suit, he looked mouthwatering. A real Alpha 
Prince that had been made just for her. He watched through the mirror as a beautiful 
smile that was mixed with shyness came over her face. 

“We have been together for over a month now but still you feel shy when I compliment 
you?” He asked, raising his brows playfully. The young she-wolf turned around to face 
her mate. 

“That is only because every time you look at me like you are seeing me for the first time 
and it reminds me of the day we met, Xavier,” she replied, feeling his arms wrap around 
her waist. 

“And what did you see in my eye that day?” He asked, pulling her closer. She placed a 
hand on his chest while watching his curious eyes carefully. 

“Attraction,” she answered, stunning her mate. 

Attraction? f**k! Had he been that obvious at that time to her? Kiara loved her Alpha’s 
expression and decided to push his bvttons a little more. 

“You were attracted to me, Xavier, she stated, crushing her bo**bs into his chest further. 

“No, I was not” he lied. The Alpha was well aware of her game, there was no way he 
was going to admit that her claims were true. 

“You wanted me” she ignored his remark and continued. 

Her every word was affecting him so much that he was unable to focus on anything but 
her. 

“You wanted to touch me’ she purred, placing his hand on her h!p. Xavier swallowed 
hard, feeling her soft curved flash under his palm. He barely stopped himself from giving 
them a hard squeeze. 



“Stop it,” he warned as he began to feel aroused. He felt a painful twitch in his c**k. Her 
provocation was really working on him. 

“You wanted to k!ss me, Xaiver. You wanted to have me,” Kiara stood on the tips of her 
toes to get closer to his l!ps, she felt his uncontrollable breath rush over her face. 

“And the most important thing was…” She paused, letting her eyes travel down to his 
quivering hot l!ps. His green eyes hungrily devoured her, desperately needing to claim a 
passionate k!ss from her. 

“Don’t… Don’t say it” he gave a final warning as he felt her hand travel down to his c**k. 
The young Luna had the Alpha wrapped in her fingers with a victorious tempting look. 

Her hands gave him a few strokes followed bya fabulous squeeze to his semi hard ck. 
He growled, m*aned, and cried in need and pleasure. Her small hand was 
perfectly handling his ck and he never wanted her to stop giving him a handjob. 

“You wanted to f*k me right then and there, Xavier,” she finished her sentence with a 
smirk, before she let go of his full erect monster cruelly. Xavier was left stunned, he had 
lost the game. Just before Kiara was about to pull away, Xavier’shand grabbed her hair 
pulling her back into a position where could crush his l!ps to hers. 

“Don’t you f*g ever mess with me again, Kiara, he growled in her mouth while biting and 
making her lower l!p bleed. Their tongues played as the young woman lost herself in 
their passionate ki!ss. 

“What will you do if I mess with you again?” She demanded, teasing him more. 

“I will show you the consequences of your teasing right after Iris’ wedding, Kiara, he 
promised, breaking their k!ss but their gaze remained locked. 

“How?” She inquired, wanting a hot rough consequence she had earned for her teasing. 

“Everyone has gathered downstairs for Iris’ wedding. Go and join them. As soon as the 
wedding is over, I want you to come back on our bed obediently,” he said, turning her 
head to their king-size bed filling her mind with wild fantasies. 

“And then?” Kiara asked curiously. Xavier leaned down to her ear letting her feel his hot 
breaths. 

“Then strip and wait for me,” he whispered, nibbling her earlobe. Kiara licked her l!ps 
while she imagined the punishment that he described to her, all the pleasure and dirty 
play. Her body had grown hot and she felt herself getting we*tter between her th!ghs. 
The Alpha had smirked when she nodded. 



“Now, let’s go. Zander and Adira are not here so we have to be with Iris” he said, 
zipping his pnts. Kiara giggled as she watched him fixing his pnts. She was kind of 
proud of her accomplishment. 

“Let’s go,” Xavier narrowed his eyes on her before they both exited the room. 

“Xavier” Kiaden shouted his name while jogging closer to the couple. Tyler trailed close 
behind him. 

“Kiara, you go ahead first. I will be right behind you as soon as l can,” Xavier let go of 
her hand. 

“Okay but is everything alright?” The young Luna felt like something was off. Since she 
had opened her eyes this morning her mate had been acting calm and cool but she 
knew there was a hidden tension within the pack. 

“Yes, everything is fine. Just stay away from anyone you don’t know. Stay with our 
family members and don’t go anywhere alone. Orion can copy anyone’s face. I don’t 
want you to get into any trouble. Do you understand me?” 

“Okay” Kiara smiled, before walking away. 

While there was a happy and cheerful atmosphere in the pack, some responsible 
individuals were still engaged in running, so there was no shortage of anything. 

They were the Beta and Gamma females who had been Iris’ closest friends available at 
the time of the ceremony. They assisted her with her dress, makeup, and the 
anxiousness that every woman has before her wedding. 

Everything else, including the rings, drinks, cake, and food, had been double-checked 
because the wedding wa due to start any minute. Alpha Harvey smiled when he saw his 
beautiful mate walking down the aisle with Grandfather Stephen. 

In Iris’ Father’s absence, the old wolf had taken up the responsibility and was pleased to 
walk his granddaughter down the aisle. The old man went away, leaving her on stage 
with Harvey. 

Iris smiled brightly at Xavier, who stood a few feet away with a pleased expression. 
Xavier’s little sister, for whom he had once changed many diapers, was now a grown 
woman. 

She had met her destined mate, who was madly in love with her. She was already 
mated to Harvey and was now formally wedded. 

If anything was missing, it was Zander and Adira who had yet to arrive. Xavier had been 
anticipating his brother’s return with bated breath. 



He was supposed to be back half an hour ago. Was something wrong? But Xavier 
handled his sister and everything brilliantly, without letting her know that there were 
other things going on and that he was just putting on an act. 

“Why did you ask us to return, Xavier?” Kaiden asked. 

“Yes, I believe we could have found Orion,” Tyler agreed with the Beta. They both had 
been standing on either side of their Alpha. 

“Finding him was simple when I ordered you in the middle of the night, but not anymore. 
It has already been over four hours since Cole informed me that Orion would be in 
severe discomfort for roughly 5 hours. 

However, he also warned that once the drug was removed from Kiara’s system, the 
pain that Orion experienced would cease and he would be able to heal himself quickly. 

Kiara has already been recovered for some time, so he is also completely healed at this 
point,” Xavier stated without looking away from the ceremony that Harvey and Iris were 
performing. 

“s**t! Do you mean to tell me that Orion has already intermingled among the pack 
members by impersonating someone?” Tyler exclaimed in surprise. 

“Yes, he can take anyone’s face and now he is again among us!” Xavier’s let out a low 
growl to hold in his fury. 

“So what are our order?” 

“Pay close attention to everyone. Iris’ wedding will be over soon and I am sure that 
Petra has something big waiting for us.” The Alpha’s calmly but it couldn’t mask his rage 
when his gaze fell on the blonde beauty, who had finally joined everyone wearing white 
revealing garments. 

The Beta and Gamma couples glared at her. She had bravely attended the wedding 
after drugging their Luna?! Wasn’t this she-wolf terrified of dying? Petra enjoyed 
everyone’s attention, she even winked at her brother who rolled his eyes. 

“Alpha, I still don’t understand. The bartender stated unequivocally that it was a woman 
who had poured the drug into the Luna’s drink. We also confirmed her identity using 
CCTV cameras footage. 

It was Petra. I’m curious why she is making such a daring move when she knew we’d 
figure it out? Why didn’t she ask Orion to copy someone else’s face and deliver the drug 
for her?” The Beta revealed his uncertainty while observing his Alpha’s predatory gaze 
locked on the other woman. 



Petra stopped a waiter and picked up a glass of wine while sweetly smiling at Xavier. f* 
*k! Did he have any idea how much she loved his face at this time? 

“Because now she has decided to end this game of hide and seek. She has challenged 
me openly” he replied, watching her slutty moves towards the random unmated wolf 
from her pack. 

She didn’t break eye contact with Xavier while luring the man into a passionate k!ss, 
oblivious to the fact that her brother’s wedding had already ended. In any case, she had 
no intentions of ruining the wedding because what she desired was already unfolding 
right before her eyes. The gratification of her long held desire came from Xavier’s 
condition. 

Her desire to worsen his current state had come from the Alpha’s furious expression. It 
was the situation she desired for ex-mate. That was the existence that he had created 
for her! Bitter, lonely, resentful, and indifferent to others! 

After Xavier’s rejection, she had been exiled by her Father, family, pack, and the 
werewolf community. But right now she had dragged her ex into the same 
circumstances without his second chance mate that he had been so proud off. Kiara 
was no longer by his side! Petra had drugged that tiny pretty harlot with an incurable 
miraculous drug. 

The young lady’s absence next to her mate was solid evidence. A triumph for Petra that 
Kiara had miscarried in the midst of the night and now had only a few hours to a few 
minutes to live. She must be sobbing, bleeding, shackled in bed gasping her final 
breath. 

To safeguard his reputation, Xavier was hiding his dying mate in his bedroom and this 
matter from others. In actuality he had lost everything, just as Petra had two years ago. 

He was only half without Kiara, incomplete, destroyed, and useless. But that wasn’t 
enough for Petra who had been burning for years for vengeance. 

She saved her lover, Orion, doing everything she could for him but he had lost his 
manh00d. Her suffering had not ended with the rejection and Orion’s disability, she had 
ended up being infertile!. 

Not once in all of her worst nightmares had she thought that pretending to be infertile for 
years she would actually make infertile? Her life had become a curse. Orion could never 
impregnate her. She could never give birth to a child like she had always desired. 

The Moon Goddess had punished her with every bad thing that she could. Yet she 
blessed Xavier with a second chance mate and a special blessed pup? There was no 
way she was going to let that couple lead a happy life. Her revenge would only end with 



the Sirius Bright Pack’s ruin, the Alpha couple’s humiliation, pain, and blood. Now was 
the time. 

Petra broke the k!ss then delivered an evil smile to her Just before she was about to 
open her mouth, a woman’s cry echoed in the garden. 

“Ahh!” Jennifer cried holding her belly which alerted everyone. Iris and Harvey who had 
been standing next to her reached over and each grabbed one of her arms. 

“Jennifer!!” Kiaden shouted, running over to her. 

“What’s happening?” He panicked when he saw her water break. 

“She has started having contractions! Let’s take her in the pack house,” Lena 
suggested, which caused Kaiden to panic more. He hadn’t been expecting the baby 
today because the due date wasn’t for another week. He nodded as he pulled his 
weeping mate into his arms. A few close relatives and ranking pack members quickly 
followed him. 

Xavier swiftly mind-linked the Doctor who was fortunately attending the wedding and 
would be quickly followed by his team. 

Kaiden’s anxiety was evident in his large clipped steps toward their bedroom. It was 
going to be Jennifer and his first pup! The soon-to-be father had no clue whether he 
should be excited or worried about his mate going into labor since her screams terrified 
him. 

Kiaden was advised to leave the room after he placed Jennifer on the bed. The door 
closed in front of him but he stood restlessly on the other side waiting to be aloud back 
in. Xavier came to a halt in the corridor the others gathered outside of the Beta couple’s 
closed door. 

“Don’t worry, Kaiden. Jen will be fine. Just wait for the pup” Iris smiled as she placed her 
hand on Kaiden’s shoulder. He nodded and took a deep breath, but nothing could calm 
him down while Jennifer was screaming. 

Xavier observed everyone’s concerned looks. Even the non ranked pack members who 
had come to see their Beta female. Jennifer was like a bee, always busy making 
everyone happy and the favorite among everyone in the pack house. 

Everyone’s heart had been touched by her generosity and gentle personality, including 
the Omegas, which was why this type of worry was inevitable. That’s when Xavier 
grimaced since he couldn’t find Kiara anywhere. 

Lena, where is Kiara?’ Xavier mind-linked the Gamma female. 



Umm, the Luna was suffering from morning sickness, which ruined her gown. So I 
asked her to rest in my room. 

Wait a minute, Alpha, l’l go check on her” she offered. 

“Lena, you stay here. I’ll go check on Kiara,” he said. As soon as he turned to leave an 
annoying ugly face appeared in front of him. 

“Seems something happening here,” she remarked, trying to look over the Alpha’s 
shoulder while he blocked her way like a living boulder. Xavier mentally chuckled at 
witnessing her act. Jennifer’s screams were echoing through the whole pack house. 

Petra asked what was happening? He was barely able to stop himself from grabbing her 
by the hair and throwing her over the balcony. 

Everyone’s gaze was drawn to the Alpha and his ex b***h of a mate. The tension 
between them was so intense that the Omegas and others non ranked wolves quickly 
excused themselves in dread. 

‘I think you should stay here, Xavier. I will go and check on the Luna, Tyler offered, 
passing by both of them to the his room. 

“What are you doing here? Stay away from my family matters!” Xavier growled, 
watching her step close until she was a few inches away from him. 

“I have come to see whether the pack will rejoice when Jennifer gives birth or shed 
tears of grief over Kiara’s miscarriage.” 

“What?! Luna Kiara had a miscarriage?!” Lena gasped, covering her mouth with her 
hand. Her eyes were wide in shock and she wasn’t sure how to react at that moment. 

When she had been with Kiara earlier that morning she had not said anything about it. 

Every relative and pack member who heard Petra’s comment was taken aback. Iris and 
Harvey both stared at Xavier in shock, who refused to stop looking away from his ex. 

Was this the reason that no one had seen the pack’s Luna at the wedding? 

“Alpha,” Kaiden, who was now also scared of being Petra’s claim, truly became 
panicked. He had thought that Cole’s herbal remedy had cured Kiara. 

“Don’t worry, guys. My mate and my baby are fine. Kiara is experiencing morning 
sickness so she is resting in the room” Xavier replied casually while shoving his hand 
into his pocket. 



“This slut has nothing better to do, so she’s amusing herself by trying to stir up chaos 
with this nonsense. I would advise Alpha Harvey’s sister to apologize to me immediately 
before I sentence her to death for claiming that my heir is dead!” Xavier declared. For a 
split second, the blonde woman was taken aback by the Alpha’s calm expression. 

What did he say? Kiara hadn’t had a miscarriage?! It was a lie! That drug had no cure! 
Petra was not about to lose this battle since Alpha Xavier was the best at pretending 
and hiding things. 

She decided to expose him in front of his own pack members. She was perfectly poised 
before speaking. 

“I had no idea it was a felony to expose the truth. You’re concealing your mate’s 
miscarriage in order to keep your Alpha position. What a shame you lost your heir at a 
time like this. 

That my poor little replacement couldn’t handle the fact that the surrogacy contract she 
had with you will expire in three months” Petra added, raising her voice so that 
everyone could hear her clearly. 

Everyone’s faces turned pale when Petra revealed the surrogacy contract. Lena’s 
mouth hung open as she stared at Kaiden who did not appear surprised. 

She realized that since Kiaden knew about the surrogacy contract that meant that he 
had made it Tyler was also aware that the bond between the Alpha and Luna was 
nothing more than a contract! 

Like wildfire people were ready to mind-link each other about the contract but a 
poisonous look from Beta Kadien froze everyone in their place. They lowered their 
heads in fear. There was only one punishment for a rumor monger, death. 

“What the hell is this crazy treacherous b***h talking about!” Stephen roared in anger as 
he entered the hallway with the other elders. He had run up to see Jennifer but his ears 
were surprised to hear Petra’ statement. Xavier looked at his Grandpa and the other 
elders. They were not only the Sirius Bright Pack’s elders but also the King’s elders. 

“Luna Kiara is nothing more than the Alpha’s surrogate? 

lsn’t that true, Alpha Xavier?” One of the King’s elders questioned. This time the elder’s 
attitude was on another level since he finally had something that they could use against 
Xavier. The Alpha Prince dirty secret was exposed! 

They were now planning to compel Alpha Prince Xavier to take the post of Alpha King 
as well as another chosen mate. If he did not comply, he would be forced to resign as 
the Alpha of the Sirius Bright Pack. Not to mention the royal punishment he was about 
to receive for deceiving the King and his people by producing an heir through surrogacy! 



“Ohh, I am really sorry Xavier. Was this something that I should not have mentioned in 
front of others?” Petra’s brown eyes showed fake worry but in her heart she was smiling 
in glee at witnessing her enemy’s long awaited fall from grace. 

“What is she saying, Xavier?” Stephen asked his grandson. Xavier’s silence was 
scaring him. The old wolf was twins with Alpha King Renard, he was not ready to lose 
face in front of those low class elders who were now pointing at his grandson. 

“Xavier…” 

“l am sorry it happened to you, Xavier:” Just before Grandpa could get any closer to 
him, Petra closed the distance between herand Xavier reading up to touch his cheek 
lovingly. 

“Obviously she did not want the surrogacy contract to end. I wonder if Kiara intentionally 
killed your pup so that she could stay in this wealth and luxury..” 

“Shut the fkup, you fg we!!” Xavier snapped, grabbing Petra’s neck. 

“Please, please help me,” Petra cried. This time the blonde woman was prepared. She 
dodged in time and hid behind the elders pretending to be a weak fragile woman who 
was being assaulted by the Alpha. 

“Please don’t kill me, Xavier. I won’t tell anyone the truth,” she pleaded, shedding tears 
while holding the King’s most trusted elder’s hand while shivering like a little girl. 

“You can’t hurt Petra for hiding your deeds, Alpha Xavier, ” the elder said. This caused 
Petra to smirk at her former mate. 

“You w***e!!” Xavier gritted his teeth as he tried to reach for her neck. 

“Don’t do it Alpha Xavier. If you continue on with this then we will need to call the Alpha 
King” the elder cautioned, hiding Petra further behind him. 

“I will kill you for taking the side of this woman! Trust me all you all will beg me to make 
you a rogue but that’s not the punishment you all will get!” Xavier was boiling with 
indignation, stopped and glad at the elders. 

But his green furious eyes remained fixed on the b***h who continued to shed crocodile 
tears. All the old wolves turned pale in fear exchanging looks. Petra was not trustworthy 
and siding with her was a risk that could lead to a death sentence for 

rebelling against the Alpha Prince. 



“I can prove my claims,” Petra stepped forward just as she saw her plan beginning to go 
south as those old wolves grew scared due to Xavier’s threat. Everyone’s eyes snapped 
to the blonde beauty. 

“How?” Stephen asked. 

“I have the surrogacy contract, she smirked. 
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